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Summer #2 Term Newsletter 2016

Dear Parent/Carer,

We’re coming to the end of the year and there’s a long summer break in front of us. 

I hope the weather will be lovely so that you can get out and about and enjoy the sunshine with your children – going for a walk, going to the park etc.

And if it rains then reading a book, writing reviews of books and TV programmes are all good ways of keeping the brain going.

The most important thing you can do is talk with your children so that they don’t have a wasted summer holiday. We want the children to come back to school ready to learn. 

Your child’s class teacher is giving some suggestions on the next page which will support your child’s learning at home for the rest of this term and over the summer holidays.

As many of you will know, I am not a great believer in ‘homework’ but absolutely believe in ‘home-learning’. 

As ever, if you have any compliments to share or any problems that you would like me to help make smaller then don’t hesitate to come and see me. The beginning or end of the day are good times or you can book an appointment at the office if you’d prefer. 

Best wishes


Chris Florey
Headteacher

[bookmark: _GoBack]To support learning in France for this half term and over the summer you could:
	Subject
	What we are learning
	Ideas for home learning
	Summer holiday suggestions

	English
	We have been continuing to write gold sentences and use contracted words when we write such as ‘I’m’ and ‘don’t’
	Write book reviews, make comics and write their own stories.
	Write a diary over the summer holidays, shopping lists, postcards to friends.

	Maths
	We have been doing lots of counting up to and from 100, counting in multiples of 2, 5 and 10 and learning to write the numbers as words such as ‘two’.
	Counting toys as they tidy them up, count objects in a supermarket, use chalk to practise writing numerals as words.
	Practise saying number bonds to 10 and 20, counting to 100 and back. Use chalk and a wet paintbrush to write all numbers up to 20 in the garden.

	Science
	

	
	Help plants to live and grow in the garden, grow some vegetables and harvest them to make a healthy salad. 

	Computing and ICT
	We have been learning to use a keyboard to type our names and words linked with phonics.
	Research topics that children show interest in using the internet. Remind children how to stay safe when on the web. Write a story using Microsoft Word. 
	Take photos of your holidays. Write about your time away from school using Microsoft office. 

	History
	
	
	

	Geography
	We have been learning about Africa and linked this to our class story ‘Handa’s Surprise’.
	Look at atlases, maps and globes. Talk about the places you might have already visited. Observe the weather.
	Talk about the places that you might visit, show children on a map. Ask children to help with simple directions.

	Music
	We have been using our voices to sing the days of the week and months of the year songs. We also enjoyed learning counting songs.
	Sing nursery rhymes and counting songs. Lots of these can be found on YouTube.
	Sing songs, make junk box instruments. Tissue boxes and elastic bands make super guitars!

	Art
	We have been using different materials to experiment in areas of provision.
	Allow children to experiment with different materials and make observational drawings.
	Draw pictures of the places you visit to go alongside your summer holiday diary.

	PE (Physical Education)
	In PE we have been working on our core strength and coordination. We have enjoyed using the climbing frame.
	Practise balancing and climbing at the park to continue to help build your child’s strength and co-ordination.
	Go for a walk or a jog. Challenge children to balance during advert breaks when watching TV. Visit the park

	DT (Design Technology)
	We used paper plates and wax crayons to design and make an African necklace for the character in our class book Handa’s Surprise. 

	Design and make your own jewellery or watch using objects found around the house e.g. paper plates, toilet and kitchen rolls, coloured paper.
	Design a mode of transport using junk modelling. Make a character from a story, can you make the character move?

	Personal Development
	We have been working hard to make our problems smaller and use i-messages to tell others when they have made us feel upset.
	Encourage children to make problems smaller at home, use i-messages to tell others how you feel.
	Revisit the golden rules. Talk about behaviour, has your child had a gold day? What have they done that is gold? 


Your child needs their PE kit on a Tuesday	
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                 At Seacroft Grange Primary School we want the best for and the best from everyone in our learning community.

Investing in GOLD standard.
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